
Oregon Health Authority (OHA) runs the Medicaid program for the 
entire state of Oregon, which is called the Oregon Health Plan (OHP). 
Non-emergent medical transportation (NEMT) is a covered OHP benefit.

Health Share of Oregon (HSO) is what’s called a coordinated care 
organization (CCO). Health Share of Oregon works under OHA to serve 
OHP members in the tri-county area (Clackamas, Multnomah and 
Washington counties).

CareOregon, Kaiser Permanente, Legacy Health/PacificSource, 
OHSU and Providence Health & Services are insurance providers in 
the tri-county area that help Health Share CCO deliver care. Through 
their customer service and care coordination teams, they help make 
sure you have access to physical, dental and mental health care and 
substance use treatment. Transportation services are covered under 
these health plans.

Ride to Care helps you get to the health care appointments and 
services that Health Share covers. Ride to Care will work with you to find 
the NEMT service that fits your needs. This might be fare for public 
transportation, funds for mileage reimbursement or vehicle-provided 
rides. Ride to Care may also reach out to your health care provider to 
verify you are attending Medicaid-covered services. 

Your primary care provider (PCP) might be a doctor, a nurse 
practitioner, a physician’s assistant or a naturopath. They coordinate your 
care with CareOregon and other medical team members like dentists, 
mental health providers, pharmacists and others. Your PCP or other health 
care providers can help you arrange transportation, too.


